
Bluff Town Council Special Meeting Minutes 
October 11, 2021 

Bluff Community Center at 9:00 a.m. 
190 N 3rd East       P.O. Box 324 

435-672-9990 
Regular meetings are held the first three Tuesdays of every month at 6:00 p.m. at the Bluff Community 

Center. Requests to be on the agenda may be submitted in writing to Ann Leppanen 
(ann@townofbluff.org) at least 4 days before the meeting. Agendas and minutes are posted at: 

townofbluff.org and audio, in addition, at the Utah Public Notice Website 
This meeting was held electronically. 

 
The meeting started at 9:03 a.m. 
 
Roll Call  Mayor Ann K. Leppanen, Luanne Hook, Jim Sayers, Linda Sosa, Brant Murray (9:06 

a.m.) 

 
1. Discuss and Vote on a Resolution to Cancel the Bluff Municipal Election of November 
2, 2021 (All) 
Leppanen explained following Utah code, she had personally served each Council member 

notice of this meeting. The purpose of the meeting is to vote on the resolution to cancel the 

November election since Steve Helgerson withdrew from the election Friday the 8th at 3:00 p.m. 

This left the slate of candidates unopposed. October 12th or 13th is the last day a municipality 

can withdraw from an election according to Shelly Jackson, State Deputy Director of Elections. 

Murray motioned to approve the resolution, Sayers seconded and Leppanen, Murray, Hook, 

Sosa and Sayers voted in favor. Sayers asked about election costs. Leppanen explained the 

Deputy Director and our attorney stated we would pay printing of ballots and postage but all 

other costs, like canvasing, stop now. She will send copies of the resolution to Lyman Duncan at 

the County and Shelly Jackson. 

2. Other  
Murray reported he will meet with James today to get the keys and James will show him how to 

turn on the heat. He is talking with David Conine about use of the outside module for the Food 

Pantry. 
Murray motioned to adjourn the meeting at 9:12 a.m., Sayers seconded and Hook, Sosa, 
Murray, and Sayers voted in favor. 
Linda Sosa, Recording Officer 
 
This meeting took place electronically in order to follow the social distancing guidelines given by state and 
local authorities. The public will be able to connect and participate electronically.  

For requests to receive emails/meeting invitations email linda@townofbluff.org 


